
To: Kairos Family and General Population of Pender Correctional Institution 

The Kairos Community of volunteers and churches continue to pray for you, during this time 

when we are not able to meet in person. We all pray that the current environment of shutdown 

and no visitation will be brought to closure soon. The volunteers continue to communicate and 

pray that you are safe in the institution and we stand ready to return as soon as the authorities 

and institution indicate we and you are safe for Kairos activities.  

During our absence we hope you will comfort each other and continue to please the Lord 

through worship as you go through your daily life. Our hope is through your study, actions and 

discussions in the institution your character is being refined to become more like Christ; that is 

what we are all doing on the outside, as well. We pray you will engage in service of ministry to 

those inside and to those outside with whom you have communication. Our hope is that this 

service will help you expand your circle of influence to cultivate more meaningful interaction 

with the body of Christ and with those with whom you have contact.  

In 2 Cor. 1:3-4 the Bible says, “Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the 

Father of mercies and the God of all comfort, who comforts us in all our affliction, so that we 

may be able to comfort those who are in any affliction, with the comfort with which we 

ourselves are comforted by God.”  

As Jesus told his disciples, “Peace I leave with you, my peace I give to you. John 14:27. So, until 

we meet again, may God bless you. 

Kairos Volunteer  


